
Dear	Senator	Gorsek	and	Representa0ve	Tran:	

RE:	Senate	Bill	602	-	Task	Force	on	Modernizing	Nonprofit	Grant	Funding	and	Contrac0ng	Recommenda0ons	

Historic	Parkrose	NPI	joins	with	Oregon’s	nonprofits	to	ask	you	to	support	the	recommenda0ons	of	the	state	Task	
Force	on	Modernizing	Grant	Funding	and	Contrac0ng	by	passing	Senate	Bill	602.	The	recommenda0ons	are	
designed	to	improve	the	process	and	outcomes	of	government	grants	and	contracts	by	empowering	nonprofits	to	
deliver	cri0cal	services	efficiently	and	cost-effec0vely	to	Oregonians.	

The	Historic	Parkrose	Associa0on	is	a	community-based	organiza0on	dedicated	to	revitalizing	the	Parkrose	
neighborhood	in	Northeast	Portland.	Our	mission	is	to	support	local	businesses,	enhance	public	spaces,	and	foster	
a	vibrant,	inclusive	community	through	economic	development	ini0a0ves	and	community	engagement.	

Our	organiza0on	has	experienced	challenges	with	government	grants	and	contracts,	including	delayed	payments	
and	complex	applica0on	procedures,	which	have	hindered	our	ability	to	implement	programs	effec0vely	and	
maintain	consistent	community	services.	

Senate	Bill	602,	if	enacted,	would	improve	and	streamline	how	government	grants	and	contracts	are	structured	and	
administered.	The	Bill	would	make	important	changes	such	as:	
	 •	 Establishing	a	centralized	database	for	grant	management:	This	would	simplify	the	applica0on	
and	repor0ng	processes,	reducing	administra0ve	burdens	on	nonprofits.	
	 •	 Implemen0ng	payment	models	that	priori0ze	full	cost	recovery:	Ensuring	that	grants	and	
contracts	cover	the	true	costs	of	services,	allowing	nonprofits	to	offer	compe00ve	wages	and	sustain	opera0ons.		
	 •	 Standardizing	contrac0ng	language	with	flexibility	for	mul0year	terms:	Providing	stability	and	
allowing	for	long-term	planning	and	program	development.		

To	review	all	of	the	task	force’s	findings	and	recommenda0ons,	we	encourage	you	to	read	the	full	report	available	
on	the	Oregon	Department	of	Administra0ve	Services	website.	

We	hope	that	we	can	count	on	your	leadership	in	guiding	the	passage	of	Senate	Bill	602.	Thank	you	for	your	
aZen0on	to	this	important	maZer.	

Sincerely,	

Hector	
Execu0ve	Director	
Historic	Parkrose	Associa0on


